The Cardinal Chronicle

February 6, 2024

7\
i

/ ST. JOHN PESHTIGO
2023-2024

Upcoming Events

5:30-7:00 pm

Feb. 8-9-NO SCHOOL -

Feb. 7 - Seroogy candy bar order forms due

Feb. 7 - Lutheran Pioneers meeting at Zion Peshtigo -

Teachers’' Conference

Feb. 14 - Ash Wednesday Service - 2:00 pm

Feb. 15 - 18 - Lutheran Pioneers’ Winter Campout at

school on Thursday and
Friday.

Camp Croix

Hot Lunch Mission Offering
There will be no hot lunch Progress:

this week as there is no Our Friday chapel

offering collected for
God's Kingdom was
$46.25 bringing our
total to $272.88 for
Costa Maya Ministries
for this semester.

1st Semester 6th-8th Grade Honor Roll

Highest Honors (4.0)

High Honors (3.5-3.99)

Honor Roll (3.0-3.49)

Faith Maedke

Brylie McClain

Landon Dura
Kendra Frederick
Isaac Kamps
Noah Hartwig
Brady Charapata
Jack Hurley
Jeremiah Maedke




No School
Just a reminder that there is NO SCHOOL this week on Thursday and Friday, February 8

and 9, as the teachers will be attending the District Teachers’ Conference at Grace
Lutheran School in Oshkosh.

Seroogy Candy Bar Orders
Please return any Seroogy Candy Bar order forms by tomorrow, Wednesday, February

7th.

Parent Conversations
How often as a parent have you heard your child say “I can't do it!"? This month’s Parent

Conversations from our WELS publication Forward in Christ is entitled What tactics do

you use to encourage children to tackle difficult tasks? This article offers some tips on

how to help your child navigate challenges both in school and throughout their life.

Ash Wednesday
Ash Wednesday is next Wednesday, February 14. Ash Wednesday marks the beginning

of the Lenten season, a time where we reflect on Jesus’ suffering and death. St. John
Lutheran Church will be holding Wednesday afternoon services during Lent at 2:00 pm.
For those who prefer an evening service, Zion Lutheran in Peshtigo will have services at

6:30 pm.

Art Fair
We would like to thank everyone who came to school on Friday to view the students’ art
work they displayed for the Art Fair. The children were excited to share their creative

work with you all. Well done, to all our talented artists and teachers!

Preschool/Kindergarten Round-up
Our  school  will be  holding our annual

Preschool/Kindergarten Round-up on Thursday, February
29 from 5:30 - 7:00 pm for children that will be 3 years old
by September 1, 2024 through those that will be entering
" ;.| Kindergarten next school year. First priority is given to our
St. John church and school families when it comes to
- hth roh\'ﬁ,gf enrolling children in 3K, 4K and Kindergarten. If you are
interested in having your child in our preschool or
kindergarten, please contact Mrs. Sargent in the school office or by emailing
school@stjohnpeshtigo.org to save a spot for your child as soon as possible and
before Round-up on February 29 when we will open up the enrollment to the public.




Pioneer Winter Campout
You are invited to the Pioneer Winter Campout at Camp Croix the weekend of February

15- 18, 2024. We will again be renting the lodge and first aid cabin. This year we will be
partnering with Camp Croix to show more families how we do our winter campout.
There will be crafts, ice fishing, hiking, archery, rifle range, sledding, as well as the
Klondike race and swimming at the Voyager Village pool. This is a family activity, open
to all members and friends of Zion , young and old alike. The cost is $40 per person or
§100 per family for the weekend. Camp Croix is located near Danbury, WI. If you would
like to join us, call or email Alex Enter at 715-733-0899 or

youthministerzion@gmail.com by Sunday, February 11th.

School Choice Open Enrollment
The open enrollment to apply or reapply for the Wisconsin Parental Choice Program has

begun and goes until April 20. You can address any questions you may have about the
program to Hannah Langebartels, our School Choice Administrator, at
choiceadmin@stjohnpeshtigo.org or phone (414) 758-8607. Just a reminder that those
families who are in Choice this year, must still reapply each year.

Hot Lunch Dates Still Available for Second Semester

We still have three dates open for hot lunch volunteers this semester: March 1, April 5
and May 10. The March 1 date was switched with the March 8 date. If you have any
questions or concerns about serving hot lunch for the first time or are unsure of
guantities, please contact Mrs. Sargent either in person, by email at
school@stjohnpeshtigo.org or by phone at 920-228-1563. If we are unable to fill those
dates with volunteers, it will be noted in the Wednesday school newsletter that there will
not be hot lunch on that Friday. Please make sure to then send a packed lunch with your

child(ren) that Friday.




Parent conversations: What tactics do you use to
encourage children to tackle difficult tasks?

forwardinchrist.net/difficult-tasks

Ilove that the two authors of our articles this month both referenced science fair projects. Is there any more dreaded
parenting task than helping a child navigate this complex assignment? Yet it’s a great lesson in how to break up a
large task into smaller ones, how to plan ahead, and how to persevere through the inevitable challenges that arise
along the way. Even if you don’t have any science fair projects on your horizon, I think you’ll appreciate the wisdom

found in these articles.

— Nicole Balza

HAT TACTICS DO YOU USE TO ENCOURAGE
CHILDREN TO TACKLE DIFFICULT TASKS?

“I can’t do it!” Have you ever heard those words from your child? From tying shoes to book reports to friend problems to
choosing a career—problem-solving can be daunting. When our children are faced with difficult tasks, emotions can often
overwhelm them, leading them to avoid what needs to be done or even run in the opposite direction. What can parents do to

help?

Identify

When I was in graduate school, I remember feeling like I hit a wall when I was trying to write my thesis. One benefit of
being a student was free counseling, so I took advantage. Simply by talking out my swirling thoughts related to topics and
deadlines with another person, I was able to break through that wall and move forward. By encouraging our children to
verbalize how they are feeling about the task ahead, we can help identify what they need. Are they nervous about trying
something new and need encouragement? Do they think they will fail and need to know they are loved unconditionally? Are
they unsure about where to start and need help brainstorming? A good question to ask is, “What is the hard part?” That will

help them (and you!) get to the source of the difficulty.

Guide

As you talk through how to approach a difficult task, resist the urge to take it on yourself. I'm convinced that guiding a child
in completing a science project without jumping in and doing it for him is one of the most challenging parenting feats in life
(especially if you love science). Remember that experiencing the process of tackling a task is much more important than the
quality of the completed task. Open-ended questions can help children explore on their own and exercise their problem-
solving muscles. “What would happen if you tried that?” “Why do you think that will work?” Help them see the value of
failure (“Why do you think that didn’t work? What can you learn?”’) and the art of persistence (“What do you want to try

next?”). '

Get practical

When my sister and fiancé announced they wanted to get married in two months and invite one thousand people to their
wedding, my mom would have had every reason to be overwhelmed. Instead, she stayed calm and got to work. She identified
what needed to be done, asked for help, and set up a timeline. Two months later they were married at the county fairgrounds

with more than one thousand guests in attendance.

We can help our children approach tasks that seem impossible by breaking the tasks down into small pieces and being
intentional with time. Does your son need to clean his room? Maybe he can start with just one drawer or one corner for 15
minutes. Is your daughter having trouble with a friend? Help her brainstorm one kind comment she can share the next day.

And although we don’t want to complete the task for them, we can encourage our children that it’s always good to ask for
help—from parents, from teachers, and of course from their Savior, who understands difficult tasks. -

Model
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I’'m guessing you won’t be planning a wedding for one thousand guests anytime soon, but like my mom, you have many
opportunities to model problem-solving to your children. Talk out loud as you go about a task so they can hear how you think
and feel about it. Ask them for ideas to show the value of asking questions and seeking counsel. Show them your strategies
and teach them your tools. Demonstrate how to persevere with patience and joy and hard work. After all, raising children is
one of those difficult tasks, and God empowers you to tackle that important work every day.

Sarah Reik

When my kids were young, the messes they made were massive. When I instructed them to clean up the playroom,
. meltdowns quickly ensued. I learned early on to break big tasks down so they’re not so overwhelming.

N

After 15+ years of parenting, I’ve learned that the best way to break down tasks is to use a timer. I've bought at least
ten digital timers so our six kids (ages 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, and 15) can use them to manage their instrument practice, screen time,
required reading, and chores. (Of course, even though we’ve bought so many timers, they’re often all missing. But that’s a
topic for another day.)

In order to maintain a somewhat tidy home (and preserve my sanity), the whole family pitches in to get the house clean after
supper. The weekly job chart tells us which three kids are responsible for supper clean up. I assign the other three kids
various clean-up tasks so that the house is tidy before family devotions and bedtime.

Adfter all six kids have made their lunches for the following school day, the kitchen crew groans at what remains. A sink full
of dishes, a crumb-laden table, and cluttered countertops feel like way too much for a school night. So, we break it down.
“Set the timer for five minutes. Start with the island and let me see it when you’re done.” Or “I know you have to leave soon
for band, so set the timer for seven minutes and work as fast as you can.”

Thanks to Nerf gun battles, creative projects, and an unreasonable number of marble run sets, the playroom is still home to
massive messes. “Clean the playroom for five minutes. Start with the big things. Let me know when the timer beeps.”

It’s not uncommon for me to hear, “But the playroom’s already clean!” So, I say, “I want it clean enough to vacuum. Set the
timer for five minutes and pick up all the little things. Then call me so I can make sure it’s ready.”

The timer is also our friend when it comes to long-term school assignments like science fair projects or reports. “Today I
want you to set a timer for 20 minutes. Read and take notes about your topic for just that time. That’s all for today.” Days
later, the assignment might be, “Set the timer for 30 minutes and start typing your report. Let me see your progress when the

timer beeps.”

I actually bought two “Mom-only” timers just for me. These timers stay at my desk so they don’t join the world of
missing timers. I use them to help me get started on various work projects. If my to-do list says, “Work on next month’s blog
posts for one hour,” the timer gets me started and helps me avoid the time-sucking vortex of YouTube.

If your kids (or you!) have trouble getting started with difficult tasks, try one (or a dozen) digital timers. Our family couldn’t
operate without them. :

Anna Geiger
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